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February 3, 2022 
 
Cruz A. Vasquez, Permittee 
Grand Cafe 
118 Grand Avenue 
New Haven, CT 06457-2247 
 
 
RE: Liquor Permit No. LCA.5444 
 
Dear Cruz A. Vasquez: 
                                                       
Enclosed is the Memorandum of Decision dated February 3, 2022, concerning the formal administrative 
hearing held on November 4, 2021 in front of the Liquor Control Commission.                
 
In its decision, the Commission GRANTS the Remonstrance and DENIES the renewal the liquor permit of 
Grand Café, Cruz A. Vasquez, Permittee subject to any agent’s requirements.   
 
You may request that the Department reconsider its decision1. The reconsideration request must be sent 
in writing within fifteen (15) calendar days from the date of this letter. Late requests will not be 
reconsidered.  Reconsideration requests must be sent to: Legal Director, Department of Consumer 
Protection 450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 901, Hartford, Connecticut 06103-1840. 
 
The request should state the specific reasons for reconsideration. The Commissioner may reconsider the 
decision if: 
 

1) An error of fact or law should be corrected; 
2) New evidence has been discovered which materially affects the merits of the case and which, 

for good reasons, was not presented in the agency proceeding; or 
3) Other good cause for reconsideration has been shown. 

 
If you do not request reconsideration, you may appeal the decision to the Superior Court of the State of 
Connecticut. Any appeal must strictly comply with all of the applicable statutory procedures, requirements, 
and time frames. You may wish to consult an attorney regarding the proper filing of an administrative 
appeal.  
 
If you have any questions whatsoever, please feel free to contact Attorney Caitlin Anderson at (860) 713-
6064 or Caitlin.Anderson@ct.gov. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Robin Tefft 
Administrative Assistant - Legal Division 
DCP.Legal@ct.gov 
 
Encl. 

 
1 See, Connecticut General Statutes § 4-181a 
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